

STREET FESTIVAL MEETING MINUTES

JAN. 6, 2011 2:00 -3:30

In attendance: Member: Paula Withrow, Debbie Price, Jackie Weibe, Lore Eccleston, Sharon McGee,

Mary Vann, Ann Doran, Sonny Beeker Town Operations and Liaison, Mayor Dean Lambeth. Nancy Bigham was unable to attend.

- Paula announced that we had no prospective new members. Mary Vann, who has coordinated the children's event, has resigned. We are currently talking to several others who may be interested in helping out. Dean suggested we put a request in our respective church bulletins. The request has been on the town's web site and sent to several of the email lists we have developed.
- Paula reviewed what the aquarium required of the Town in addition to the \$250.00. We discussed what we would get and unanimously decided to not include them.
- We then discussed was it really necessary to have Kids activities in the past because we are now going to be at Joe Eakes Park, there will be the playground, 3 inflatables and perhaps a clown. There may be a possibility to obtain a dump truck of fossil dirt. We decided not to pursue hands on children's games or crafts.
- A sound system has been contracted for approximately \$800.00. This will include a sound engineer. Paula is to contact them regarding the music to play while bands are not performing and the amps provided for bands. A person to make announcements etc throughout the day is needed. Harold needs to check into electrical needs – Sonny will contact him.
- Lore and Debbie will meet with Sonny at the park to layout activity areas to determine how many vendors we can accommodate.
- Ann announced we had sold 44 shirts mainly to Town employees and committee members. She will wait till early April to place another order. Turnaround time is quick. Shirts to be hung in Town Office lobby for people to see when paying water bills and obtaining decals.
- Sharon will look into perhaps the Corvette club or others for the car show. We want to have the same race car back as the car and crew were impressive.
- Debbie will talk to Harold Heglar regarding fireworks even though the festival will not be next to the beach.perhaps getting those that explode at higher altitudes.
- As event date nears Jackie will look into what directional signs will be required.
- Nancy Hewitt of Town Hall will communicate the event to the media. Paula to obtain Bill McGee's contact information from last year.
- Dean to send letters requesting support to those who contributed last year's ... and those that didn't.
- Within the week Paula and Debbie to provide Dean with funds necessary for the event.

Next meeting Feb 24 at 2:00 at Town Hall.

Submitted by Debbie Price.